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SACRED HEART CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Newsletter – 3 July 2019 
Term 2 Week 10 

 
 

 

ALL UPCOMING EVENTS ARE ON OUR WEBSITE.  PLEASE CLICK HERE TO VIEW 
FRIDAY 5 July LAST DAY TERM 2 – All School Assembly@ 8.45am 

MONDAY 22 July – STUDENT FREE DAY 
TUESDAY 23 July – STUDENTS START TERM 3 

FRIDAY 26 July @ 8.45am – Yrs 3 – 6 Assembly 
 

PRINCIPAL 
 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL)  

PBL is a whole school approach for creating a positive, safe and supportive school 
climate in which students can learn and develop. At SHP this approach involves the 
school community working together and empowering students to participate in 
decision-making through active involvement in the school’s leadership of PBL. It is 
an evidence-based whole school process to improve learning outcomes for all 
students. 

Tomorrow morning parents are invited to a PBL information session in our school 
library at 8.45am.  Jo Spek, a Parent Education Coordinator from Catholic Schools 
Office will be presenting the session.  All parents are welcome to attend.  

Athletics Carnival 

A huge THANK YOU to parents, students and staff – what an awesome athletics carnival it was this year!!!  Apart from 
the fantastic weather, there were lots of happy smiles, fast times recorded and a fabulous day was had by all.  The loud 
and passionate war cries were motivated by enthusiastic Yr 6 colour house captains.  Well done to our leaders.  It was 
wonderful to nibble on those yummy sausages and cakes too.  Many thanks Yr 6 parents.  
What a thrill to see the athletic talents of so many of our children.  Very importantly it was a 
very successful day because we all had fun.  Thank you to Lucy Middleton, Leanne Grouse and 
Jodie Devitt who work very hard to prepare for days such as this.  The final relay for 
parents/staff/children was lots of fun too.   

Holidays 

I hope you enjoy a wonderful winter break and I look forward to seeing you next term on Tuesday, 23 July for lots of 
exciting learning experiences.  

God bless 

 
Mary Hor 

Principal 

 

https://www.shpdbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/google-calendar/
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjHhoHT8ZXjAhWBYysKHRw1COsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://blog.oposicionesingles.com/teaching-english-using-project-based-learning-pbl&psig=AOvVaw0xWAjarNWJDVuiMSBrhSAT&ust=1562144942007249�
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiRuZKDvJfjAhVCFHIKHe5-ADEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://glenreagh-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/rules-and-policies/notes/gps-athletics-carnival.html&psig=AOvVaw2OJjUHP_oqw-27HyBoUyYD&ust=1562199291561613�
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ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
 

Chamber Music Evening 

On Thursday 20th June our School Band performed for family and friends and it was a wonderful night of fine music. Thank 
you to our students for sharing their musical talents with our community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Leadership Day at Monte Sant’ Angelo Mercy College 

Leadership is a very important quality to have in life. We learnt about such leaders as Catherine McAuley who 
was determined to help the poor, Malala Yousafzai, who showed such bravery and stood up for all women. We 
learnt about Molly Steer who showed how she wanted to save the ocean by banning plastic straws in schools 
around Australia, with a business she started called ‘Straw no more’. These leaders are truly amazing and this 
showed me that anyone can be a leader. It doesn’t matter if you are 9 years old or 52 years old like Catherine 
McAuley. It was such a great day of learning about leadership.    Phoebe 
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ICAS 

We are happy to inform you that Sacred Heart will be participating in the ICAS Assessments again this year.  

ICAS assessments and payments are now online and will allow for greater accessibility for students and faster 
delivery of results. A more detailed email will be sent out later in the week. 

 

I hope you all have a wonderful holiday and we look forward to seeing you in Term 3.  

 

Kelly Clouston 

Assistant Principal 

 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 
Grandparents and Special Friends Mass  
 
Please extend an invitation to all grandparents and those special people in your lives that are like grandparents 
to our special Mass to celebrate their significance in our lives on Thursday, 25 July at 9.00am which is in the first 
week of Term 3. We hope they will be able to join us in prayer. 
 

 
Thank you, Lord. 

 
We thank you Lord, for this term. 

For the challenges, the successes, and the mistakes from which we have learnt. 
Be with us as we spend our time with family and friends. 

Give us strength and courage to do what is right: to be witnesses of our faith. 
Help us to be a practical Christian these holidays, to appreciate what others do for us, 

to give time and effort to help others. 
To be peacemakers in our family. 

Keep us safe in our activities; give us good rest and good fun. 
Bring us back refreshed and ready for a new term. 
We thank you for our classmates, teachers, parents 

And a community that cares for us. 
May we always be conscious of you in our lives. 

Amen 
 

(anonymous)  
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Thank you from Candela Peru 
 
Thank you so much for your generous support of the Sisters of Mercy mission in Candela Peru. $1290 was raised from the 
sale of the beautiful handicrafts. What a wonderful result! This money has been sent to the mothers so they can continue 
to provide food, clothing, medicine and education for their children. 
 
 
 
 
 Mary Rajca 
 Mission and Formation Educator  
 Sisters of Mercy 
 29 McLaren Street  North Sydney 2060 
 0405 188 547   mrajca@hotmail.com 

   
 

 
 
 
Liana Stella 
REC 
  
 

SCARED HEART STARS PLAYGROUP  
 
Sacred Heart Stars playgroup will now run on Thursday mornings commencing Week 2 of Term 3.  
 
We would love for you to join us for a chat and a play in the hall after the morning bell. Hope to see you there!  
 
Thanks 
Carley  
 
 

 “THE DISH” INFORMATION 
 
Once a term, staff and parents of Sacred Heart assist with preparation and serving of food to the 
homeless at Hornsby.   Our next date is Tuesday 30 July 2019.  We require volunteers for driving, 
cooking, companionship/serving. 
 
FRIENDSHIP AT THE VAN:  Is between 6.00-7.00pm.  Please meet the van in the driveway between TAFE 
and Hornsby Pool. The van driver for each shift is the designated Night Supervisor 
 
HOT FOOD: Must be dropped off to Sacred Heart School no later than 5.15pm. The school has 3 x 
stainless steel ‘hot pots’ should which you can collect from the office. We have no facilities to heat food 
up so please ensure you utilise the ‘hot pots’ or drop the food off as close to 5:15pm as possible. 
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COLD FOOD: Can be dropped off before 3.00 pm but definitely before 5.00 pm   
 
Please ensure the food is sent in in disposable containers. Should you use your own container please make sure they 
have your name clearly displayed on them. 
 
EXAMPLES OF MEALS: 
 EXAMPLES NOTES 
SOUP  
ENTREE 
 

Vegetable 
Soup/Broth (eg 
pumpkin, leek & 
potato) 
 (For Vegetarians) 
 

3 litres of soup/Broth      (Must arrive warmed if required)  
No alcohol in cooking 
With bread sticks or rolls 

MAIN Meat/Chicken 
Lasagne 
Fish cakes 
Meat Balls in 
tomato sauce 

Savoury Mince 
Pasta Salad 
Chicken pieces 

Large Aluminium trays 
6 - 8 litres mains or 14 individual portions in total. 
 (Must arrive warmed if required)  No alcohol in cooking 
If need rice/pasta eg then person doing side can prepare as their 
side dish 

SIDE DISH 
 

Fried Rice 
Potato & Leek 
Bake 
 

Mixed salad 
Couscous  
 

Large Aluminium trayS  
Cater for 14 small servings 
(Must arrive warmed if required) No alcohol in cooking 
If 2 people doing sides then just 1 aluminium tray each is sufficient 

DESSERT 
 

Self serve pudding 
Apple Crumble & 
Custard 
Fruit Jelly & Cream 

Soft fresh fruit 
platter 
Chocolate/Vanilla 
frosted slab cake 

Large Aluminium trays 
Cater for 14 servings 
(Must arrive warmed if required) No alcohol in cooking 

 

PLEASE LET THE OFFICE KNOW IF YOU ARE ABLE TO HELP ON TUESDAY 30 JULY 2019 

 
 

GRANDPARENTS & SPECIAL FRIENDS DAY 
 
Grandparents & Special Friends Day – Thursday 25 July 2019 
 
All Grandparents & Special Friends are welcome to join us on Thursday 25 July for Mass at 9.00am followed 
by morning tea in the hall and open classrooms until 10.45am. 
 
 
Jodie Devitt 
Front Office 
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CANTEEN 
 
Thank you all so much for volunteering your time in assisting us in the canteen. Our new additions to the 
Canteen have been very popular unfortunately our supplier is stopping its fresh delivery service at the end of 
September so I will have to look for another, so enjoy while we can. As it is the end of term 2 we are letting our 
supplies run low so we can empty the freezer and start afresh for Term 3.  
 
Unfortunately we have already run out of GF Nuggets and Tenders but have GF Lasagne. 
Have a great holiday and look forward to seeing next term.  
 

Wk 10 Wednesday 3 July Wk 10 Friday 5 July 
  
Melissa G.          9:30am  – 1:30pm Angela B.              10am – 1.30pm 
 Vanessa O.           10am -  1.30pm 
  

Wk 1 Wednesday 24 July Wk 1 Friday 26 July 

Melissa G.            9:30am – 1:30pm Anthea S.                9am – 12.45pm 
Triona B.            10.30am – 1:30pm Angela B.               10am – 1.30pm 
Kate L.                     10am – 1.30pm Amanda T.             10am – 1:30pm      

 
Kind regards 
Debbie Behn 
Canteen Supervisor 
 
 
 

SPORTS NEWS 
 

Thank you to all for helping make the athletics carnival a wonderful day of active fun for all the children. Your help and 
support on the day is greatly appreciated, it certainly wouldn’t run without the additional help from the volunteers and 
supporters on the day. 

The children’s sportsmanship skills were a pleasure to experience and there were some fantastic results achieved. 

The overall results of the day were as follows: 

1st Blue House   146 

2nd Yellow House  142 

3rd Green House  130 

4th Red House  128 

 

In term 3 the Cluster team will be announced ready for the meet on August 20th. Just a reminder that the Cluster team is 
chosen with a strict criteria. Aside from the 100 Metres with a race for each age group 8-13 years the remainder of events 
are selected in the following categories: 
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-Junior age 8, 9 & 10 (combined) 

-11 Years 

-Senior 12 & 13 years 

Well done to all those who took part in the netball gala day on Tuesday. All the teams did very well, and a special mention 
to the two year 9 girls’ team who came 1st and 2nd; also the 11 year girls’ team who came 2nd. Thanks also for the parent 
helpers, team managers and supporters who came along, we really appreciate your time and effort assisting the students. 

Lucy Middleton & Leanne Grouse 

 

SCHOOL SWIMMING PROGRAM TERM 3 
 
School Swimming Program – Term 3, Weeks 1 to 4 
 
Our school swimming program, which all students must participate in, commences in Week 1, Term 3.  Please see the 
schedule below for dates each class swims: 
 
Week 1 & 2 

Tuesday 23 July to Friday 2 August  – Classes KH, KN, 1S, 2A, 1/2J, 6C & 6F 
 
Week 3 & 4 

Monday 5 August to Friday 16 August (excluding Wednesday 7 August)  – Classes 3H, 3/4MS, 4G, 5B 
 
All students are to bring: 
 

o Towel 
o Googles 
o Thongs 
o Swimming costume  

 

 
If you have not already done so, please click on the link below to complete the Consent Form from Aquabliss. 
 
                https://forms.gle/bh1WTvCXjuLMC3rL8  
 
 

PYMBLE PARISH SOCIAL JUSTICE 

Social Justice Raffle  
 
The Social Justice Raffle this year was again a great success. Thank you so much to everyone in our school 
community who so generously bought raffle tickets to support the raffle. Between the School and Parish, 
we raised over $2,200 which will help send families away for the weekend to the beach at Gerringong. The 
Crighton family won first prize and the second prize was won by a member of the Parish. Thank you all for 
your support! 
 

https://forms.gle/bh1WTvCXjuLMC3rL8
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Lego requests 
 
The communities of Griffith have requested donations of Lego for the schools in the area. This Lego will be 
delivered to schools as far from Griffith as Ivanhoe and Broken Hill. If you have a chance to collect any      
un-needed Lego over the holidays, a collection box will be in the school foyer for Week 1 of Term 3. Any 
queries, please contact jocelynbarber@optusnet.com.au 

 
 
For this week’s parish bulletin please click on the link below 
 
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/pymble/news-events/parish-bulletins  
 
 

SOCIAL EVENTS 

 
 

    

mailto:jocelynbarber@optusnet.com.au
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/pymble/news-events/parish-bulletins
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CATHOLICCARE VACATION PROGRAMME WINTER 2019 
 
Please see our website for details of our OSHC providers Winter Vacation programme 2019 
 

https://www.shpdbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/current-school-handouts 
               

 
      

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Have you heard? Have you booked? 
The St Leo’s production of ‘HAPPY DAYS – the musical’ is THIS WEEK, with limited tickets still 

available! 
 

We invite your staff and students to come along for a fun night, with our theatre-in-the-round ‘50s 
milk bar setting, serving snacks and drinks! 
Only 4 performances – Thurs 27 to Sat 29 June.  

Saturday night nearly full, but great seats still left for other performances. 
 

Ticket price of $25 for adults and $15 for children even includes a drink and meal!  
We hope to see you there. 

 
BOOK NOW 

(trybooking.com/BDJZX) 
 

https://www.trybooking.com/BDJZX
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 School  Parish 
 1 Bobbin Head Road, 
 Pymble 2073 

2 Richard Porter Way,  
Pymble 2073 

 Principal: Mary Hor Parish Priest:  Fr Boguslaw Loska 
 Tel:  9440 8056 Tel:  9144 2702    
 Email: shp@dbb.catholic.edu.au  
 Website: www.shpdbb.catholic.edu.au 
 APP: IOS: https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/sh-catholic-primary-pymble/id1295536269?ls=1&mt=8    
 Google Play: https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sacred_heart_pymble_apphttps://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sacred_heart_pymble_app 

http://www.shpdbb.catholic.edu.au/
https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/sh-catholic-primary-pymble/id1295536269?ls=1&mt=8%20%C2%A0%C2%A0
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sacred_heart_pymble_app%20
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sacred_heart_pymble_app%20
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